

August 16, 2019

Erin Christmas, Library Director Riverside Public Library PO Box 468 Riverside, CA 92502-0468 <u>echristmas@riversideca.gov</u>

Dear Ms. Christmas:

We're happy to provide funds for the fiscal year that began July 1, 2019 to support your California Library Literacy Services program and the important work you, your staff and volunteers do in your community.

The recently signed state budget continues California Library Literacy Services funding at \$4.82 million and \$2.5 million for family literacy.

At this time, we're providing the \$18,000 baseline amount for your program. The remainder will be sent in the fall after a review of the Final Report you submit to us in September.

There are three parts to the library's funding formula:

- A baseline amount (\$18,000) for each approved literacy program to provide libraries with the funding needed to deliver a minimum level of local literacy staffing and services;
- 2. A per capita amount per adult learner served in the previous year; and
- A match on local funds raised and expended for adult literacy services—reflecting a
 commitment to a continuing state/local partnership and providing an incentive for
 increased local support for adult literacy.
 - Your funds must be encumbered by June 30, 2020, and fully expended in accordance
 with your approved budget by December 31, 2020. Encumbered funds are those
 that have been deposited in the awardee's accounting system and for which a
 budget has been provided to and approved by the State Library.
 - Please refer to the new California Library Literacy Services allowable and unallowable costs document to guide your program expenditures and please get in touch with us if you have any questions.
 - We encourage you and your colleagues to participate in the library literacy training opportunities that will be made available by the State Library and regional networks.

Riverside Public Library Page 2

The following specific issues or observations are being made about your application:

We encourage you to look for sources of funding beyond the library, where possible, to strengthen your program. Please let us know how we can help you.

The payment process begins once we receive your signed Claim & Certification Forms (attached). Please direct any questions to Andrea Freeland @ 916.651.3191 and/or andrea.freeland@library.ca.gov.

NOTE: <u>Both forms</u> must be completed, <u>signed with original signatures</u> and mailed to Fiscal Office in order to be processed for payment.

Thank you for your willingness to do so much for so many people in need.

Respectfully yours,

Greg Lucas
California State Librarian

cc: Yesenia Littlefield, Literacy Coordinator (via email: ylittlefield@riversideca.gov)

File

Enc.: Claim Form & Certification